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Dear brothers and sisters, friends and benefactors,
I am aware that you are gathered to celebrate the 25 years of the arrival of the Comboni Missionaries to Asia and I would like to share my good wishes and prayers with you.

I know that today, the thanksgiving Eucharist will be presided by the Bishop Onesto Ongtioco of the Diocese of Cubao. I would like to join the celebration, even from the distance, to express, on behalf of all the Comboni Missionaries our gratitude for all the good things we have received throughout the years. Our little presence in Asia has been a blessing for our Institute and for the last 25 years we have been witness to the Lord’s goodness which has been shown to us through concrete persons.

The bishops and priest who welcome us, and support our work and our presence in the different countries, reminds us that God uses the necessary mediations to open new ways to the mission. In Asia we can count many examples of openness and availability to our work.

During the last years we have seen how the number of persons identified with the Comboni charism has increased. Thanks from the heart to all the friends of the missions and to all the benefactors who have supported our work, thus allowing us to touch the heart of many people with the message we share and with our missionary charism. The message has travelled far and across the borders, also thanks to World Mission Magazine, our main tool to sow seeds of missionary awareness and enthusiasms in the church, communities and the heart of the people.
During the last 25 years we have seen young people, mostly from the Philippines, arrive to our houses of formation. Some of them are now working in the mission field and are spending the first years of their ministry serving in Africa, America and in other countries in Asia. They are the first fruits of a missionary work carried out with passion, generosity and enthusiasm. I thank the Lord for the gift of persons. 

This celebration becomes also a challenge for us to continue the work with enthusiasm, as we are convinced that the future of the mission will have the Asian continent as one of the main protagonists.

A Silver Jubilee is also a starting point. We hope that the years to come may deepen the collaboration and friendship, bringing new experiences and fruits for the mission. This will show to the people in Asia the beauty of the vocation as Comboni missionaries. 

I continue to ask the Lord to shower his blessings on you and your families. May He bring to its completion the work stared with the efforts and work of all the missionaries and people who have written this history of the 25 years of presence of the Comboni Missionaries in Asia.

Once again, thanks to you, who are gathered for the celebration, and even to those who could not make it for the event. My best wishes for you all so that you may continue, in joy, the work you have started.
Congratulations.
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